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THE PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 

      This is a new experience for me to write as the new President of the MSMLA or as anything else 
for that matter.  The State Shoot went off well in spite of the less than expected turnout.  My thanks 
to those who did volunteer at various jobs, the shoot could not exist without you.  For those of you 
who were not at the shoot, we have a new President (Ted Thelen) and a new Secretary (Diane 
McGregor).  Jim Brotherton  and Marty Maddox will remain as VP and Treasurer.  We also have two 
new board members, Serge Bordeaux and Ron Fernwalt.  I would like to thank all the people who 
serve on the board or executive committee in any capacity, it shows a commitment to the 
organization that is appreciated. 

      In other news from the State Shoot, Randy MacInnes was the newest member elected to the 
Keeler Society.   I believe it is the first time I've seen him speechless.  The winner of the raffle was 
June Perez of Bellville, MI.   She received the rifle by Cal Meabon, bag by Russ Anderson, knife 
donated by Mason   and horn by Mike Root.  I talked to her after she received her winnings and to 
say the least, she was thrilled.   It is important to keep this raffle in people's minds as it is how we 
pay for most of our prizes.  We have a gun builder and bag for next year but we need a horn.  If 
anybody is willing to donate one please get a hold of me at 517 927 6218.  We are also looking   for a 
builder for 2014. I would like to have that person identified and the type of gun he wants to build 
before the Feb. board meeting so we can approve the money needed to buy parts for him.  Again if 
you are interested contact me. 

     In one last order of business for the MSMLA we have received no letters from any clubs to host 
the 2014-2017 State Shoots.   Our bylaws state that all letters requesting to host the State Shoot 
must be received prior to our July board meeting.   In order to continue the shoot GVCB has agreed 
to host for one additional year so we will be there through 2014.  Any club that would like to host 
the State Shoot for 2015-2018 please contact us. 

     Now on the lighter side, I participated in the chunk gun match at Broken Lock last Saturday.  I 
didn't shoot particularly well but at least I didn't finish last.  We did have one more person show up 
in proper attire (bibs and tie ).  I like to see traditional attire in this match in particular.  They had a 
woods walk on Sunday but I was unable to attend.   Don't forget the NMLRA Territorial will be held at 
Beaverton on Aug 10,11,12. There will be a potluck on Saturday and I will be making a pot of 
jambalaya.   I guess that's all for now, sorry for all the association news but I believe it's important to 
keep everyone informed.             Ted 



 

Newbie on a Slug Gun 

 

 

While in Friendship Indiana, during the Spring Nationals Championship shoot, Marty Maddox had the 
opportunity to try something new. Randy MacInnes offered to let Marty the chance to shoot his Slug 
Gun, just to try it out. After some practice they decided to hang a record target just for the heck of it. 
Before targets are hung the shooters do a little art work on the back of the targets. You and I 
normally see a black bull’s eye with scoring rings out to 7 or 8, but the Slug gunners draw circle on 
the reverse side of the target to duplicate the 10 ring and the X ring. That is all they see looking thru’ 
their scope. As you may or may not know Marty is not a new to Bench shooting as she has been 
shooting with me at Friendship and the State Shoot for several years. She was and is a good learner.  

Slug gunners are allowed two relays to shoot two five shot targets and this match was match 195. 
Match 195 is the Woman’s 100 yard Slug Gun Match. I was there to watch the first relay and she did 
very well for a newbie (heck she did well for a seasoned shooter). She started out shooting and shot 
an X she thought and then another shot produced another X she thought. I didn’t get to see what she 
was seeing as I didn’t have the opportunity to see thru’ the scope.  So, she continued shooting to 
finish the first of two relays for her match. She thought that it may have scored maybe a 49 with 3 
X’s. OK that’s a good score for someone who has not a shot Slug Gun before. Weeeeeeelllllll, I had 
shooting to do and had to hang a target for the next relay so, I left to go to the back to the nasty end 
of the bench line.  
Well, after she had shot her second target she came back down to report the results. She wanted 
100 very bad, but didn’t think she got it. She thought maybe a 99-7X and was a little disappointed. 



She wanted the 100 pin you see. All of the guys who had shot the men’s match did not fare as well 
and would have been happy with a score like that. 

The next day we went to the crying wall to see what her posted score was.   99-8X. I thought holly 
crap, that’s fantastic. We decided to go take a look up at scoring just to make sure there was no 
mistake made. There wasn’t. The first target scored 50-4X and the second scored 49-4X, for a 
combined total of 99-8X. A great score 

After the protest period and awards you are allowed to get you targets for keep-sake, which we did. 
We looked at the target and sure enough 99-8x. We looked at the reverse side where she had done 
her art work (making circles) and noticed that she been of on drawing her circles. If one had scored 
the circles instead of the official bull’s eye, guess what? Yep, it would have scored 100-8x. The record 
score for the match is a perfect 100-10X. Can my girl shoot or not? Obviously with a score like she 
shot it was a first in the Women’s Slug Gun Match. 

Marty also won the Woman’s Aggregate at State Shoot this year (2012). 

 

Submitted By: 

David Maddox 

A humbled Husband 

THE KEELER SOCIETY 

Randy MacInnes has spent almost a lifetime in muzzle-loading. He is, of course, the son of the well-
known Jerry MacInnes, a former MSMLA member. Randy has retired from a successful career as a 
designer for a company that constructs shopping malls. Ask Randy about the elephant.  
He is a member of the Columbiaville club and competes both locally and nationally, principally in the 
bench rifle and slug gun disciplines. He also worked with the NMLRA in organizing the celebration of 
the organization's 75th anniversary. He manned their booth at several SHOT Shows. paying his and 
Shelly's room and travel expenses out of his own pocket. He has encouraged his son and daughter-in-
law, Mike and Erin, to continue shooting and watched their children enjoy muzzle-loading shooting 
He has been President of the MSMLA several times; stepping up last year to do the job when no one 
else would take the position. He is a very organized and enthusiastic individual who can get the job 
done efficiently and well. Knowledgeable as to rules and regulations, both in competitive shooting and 
organizations, he is fair and firm. he doesn't hesitate to help people, sometimes before they know they 
need help, or to correct problems. He has loaned his bench and rifle to Junior shooter so that they 
could shoot the aggregate. 
Jerry would be proud, as the Society is, to see him as a member. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
REPORT FROM REGISTRATION CHAIRPERSON 

Registration 2012 – Shoot turnout was down this year. Fifty-five (55) this year versus seventy-two 
(72) last year. 

A big thank you to those that volunteered with build-up – Jim Brotherton, Janet & Scott Langworthy 
and Randy MacInnes. Those that helped Tuesday evening with pre-registration, Ron & Sharon Smith. 
And last but not least, the members that volunteered their time in registration for the shoot. 

Marcie Anderson                                                                                                                                             Erin 
MacInnes                                                                                                                                                 Diane 
McGregor                                                                                                                                                Toni 
Meabon                                                                                                                                                LeAnne 
Pierce                                                                                                                                              Ken Thomasma 

I need to thank David, my Husband, for all the things he does to make my job easier. He prints all 
those labels for the target, we get a count of the target racks and those left in the boxes. David 
makes sure we have enough new targets on hand so we don’t run out. He helps me to be organized 
and make it look easy. Thank you David. 

We had a lot of positive remarks about the target request form that was implemented this year. 
Most of the shooters felt it was easier, they got their targets quicker and they didn’t have to wait at 
the window. 

Thanks to all the shooters that came this year. Mark your calendar for 2013, July 10th thru’ the 14th. 
See you there. 

Marty                                             

 Registration Chairperson                                              

 
 

OVER THE LOG 
 
 
Greetings all my black powder friends’ .Well the balls are all poured and the horns are full 
and we are ready for another fun filled summer of shooting with likeminded folks. This is 
what happened June 2 ND. at Broken Lock Muzzleloaders with the first over the log shoot 
held there this year .Dennis Priddy put on the first log shoot held in the state the third week 
end in May over to Grand Valley Cap & Ballers . The attendance was low but everyone who 
shot had a good time. Sat at Broken Lock the rain held off but the wind gave the shooters fits 
. It was a fifteen shot match with a Blind Shingle thrown in just before lunch break . The top 
shooter was DON WARD with a measure of 10.389 next was Dennis Priddy with a measure 
of 11.861 and third place was John Konkle 12.382 the best "X" of the day was .012 shot by 
Don Ward To get the measurements we measure from centerline of "X" to centerline of ball 



hole down to a thousands of an inch. . Broken Lock wants to thank everyone who came and 
a special thanks to Brenda Konkle ( Johns daughter ) who turns sixteen soon for doing all the 
input in the computer to tally the scores . To all the WALL FLOWERS out there come on out 
and join the fun .You don't need a special gun to shoot this some do but they didn't start out 
that way You won't regret it one bit. The next log shoot is at Grand Valley June 16 th. come 
out and join us for an enjoyable shoot. 
Eric D. Lau Riverdale Mich.  
 

CHICOWA TRAP SHOOT 
 
Match one 20 birds 10 and 16 Yards:  1st Mike MacInnes,2nd Dennis Sitzer, and 3rd John 
Shinnaberger 
Match Two 10 Yards: 1st John Shinnaberger, 2nd Dennis Sitzer, and 3rd Mark Brewer 
Match Three 16Yards:1st Dennis Sitzer, 2nd Mike MacInnes, and 3rd John Shinnaberger 
Match Four 20 Yards:  1st Dennis Sitzer, 2nd Ron Fernwalt, and 3rd Mike MacInnes 
Match Five Juniors:  1st Zeb Wilson, 2nd Collin Brewer 
Match Six Novice: 1st Zeb Wilson, 2nd Jon Smith 
 
Chickowa Sportsman Club and I are very grateful for the donation on prizes that Ron and 
Bonnie Fernwalt have made for the novice match over the past 5 years. We are also thankful 
for the support that the Grand Valley members have shown for our club. 
Thanks 
Mike MacInnes 
 

BRIDGEPORT FUN RENDEDVOUS 

The 3rd annual Bridgeport Fun Rendezvous is now history and was a great weekend. We had a nice 
encampment with lots of canvas in the air. Our participation on the range was down mostly due to the 
very hot weather. The afternoon ice delivery was very welcome indeed. The Saturday evening pot 
luck was great fun and was followed by dessert of ice cream. We wish to thank everyone for their 
generosity on the raffles. On Saturday we raffled a wooden canteen donated by Rex Colman and on 
Sunday we had a powder horn made by Mike Sullivan. Our winners, Jeff Placher and Larry McGregor 
were very happy with their new plunder. 
The top shooters were Joe Frappart, Len Graves and Jack Perry. We had a few new targets on the 
novelty range and had some suggestions to try in the future. It is nice to have shooters offer up ideas to 
add to the list of targets available. Water bottles and potatoes are still favorites due to the explosion 
factor. We had lots of people throwing knife and hawk this year. Some still say they can't stick the 
knife in the 3-d targets but I think they just don't hold their mouth right. I got most of my points on the 
3-d targets.  
We will look for you all in February at our next shoot. See somewhere soon. 

lyle and diane 
 

 

 



 

This gobbler repeated the pattern of my turkey hunt from two years ago. But this year he did a whole 
lot more gobbling from the tree before flydown, which allowed me to talk to him some. When he 
landed less than 40 yards from me, I couldn't believe what was happening. The decoys were keeping 
him distracted as be made his way thru the trees to a point where I took my shot-about 18 yards. This 
bird weighted 24lbs., the beard is over 10 inches, and the one spur is 1 and 1/4 inches, while the other 
is 1 and 5/16 inches. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

2103 – 101ST Avenue 

Otsego, Mi. 49078 

269-694-4749  cell 269-370-0919 

 

GOEX, SCHUETZEN & SWISS BLACK POWDER 

PERCUSSION CAPS, FLINT 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
AUG 2 – 5 FRONTIER SHOOT 51st      GRAND VALLEY CAP n BALLERS™       
AUG 10  RENDEZVOUS SHOOT    COLUMBIAVILLE SPORTSMAN CLUB   
AUG 10 – 12 NMLRA MICHIGAN TERRITORIAL   BEAVERTON     
AUG 11  BLANKET SHOOT     WHITE RIVER MUZZLELOADERS   



AUG 12  WOODSWALK     DETROIT SPORTSMEN CONGRESS   
AUG 17 - 19 GREAT LAKES RENDEZVOUS   FREELAND                                           
AUG 17 - 19 MICHIGAN STATE SHOTGUN CHAMPIONSHIPS     GUN RIVER SKEET & TRAP   
AUG 18 & 19 LADIES RIFLE FROLIC    GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS™   
AUG 18 – 19 OVER-THE-LOG STATE CHAMPIONSHIP  BROKEN LOCK - ALMA    
Aug 18  CENTERFIRE PISTOL WOODS WALK   DETROIT SPORTSMAN CONGRESS   
AUG 19  SWAP MEET/GUN SHOW    COLUMBIAVILLE SPORTSMAN CLUB   
AUG 19  ATTICA MUZZLE LOADER BLANKET SHOOT  LAPEER COUNTY SPORTSMAN CLUN   
AUG 21  AIR GUN MATCHES (4:00 P.M START)  GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS™     
AUG 24 – 26 26TH   ANNUAL RENDEVOUS   BENZONIA       
 
COLUMBIAVILLE FALL LEAGUE AUG 1-SEP 19 ML RIFLE, PISTOL, TG, LT BENCH & BP CARTRIDGE   
   
SEP 1 – 2 FALL SHOOT @SCOTIA RANGE   LAINGSBURG      
SEP 8 & 9 PLR SQUIRREL SHOOT & RENDEVOUS  PINE RIVER LONG RIFLEMENS, MIDLAND    
SEP 8 – 16 N. M. L. R. A. NATIONAL MATCHES   FRIENDSHIP, INDIANA     
SEP 8   RIFLE WOODS WALK    DETROIT SPORTSMAN CONGRESS   
SEP 9  TRADE GUN WOODSWALK    DETROIT SPORTSMEN CONGRESS   
SEP 14 – 16 FALL RENDEVOUS/SHOOT    HOWARD CITY     
SEP 15  OUTDOOR SPORTS FLEA MARKET   GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS™   
SEP 18  AIR GUN MATCHES    GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS™   
SEP 21 – 23 BROKEN LOCK SHOOT    ALMA       
SEP 8  22 RIFLE WOODS WALK    DETROIT SPORTSMAN CONGRESS   
SEP 9 – NOV 11  WINTER AGG    BENZIE SPORTSMAN CLUB    

 
MATCH SPONSORS 

 
The association wants to thank everyone that has sponsored a match for the 2012 Rifle/Pistol and 
Shotgun Trap Championships.  With your sponsor and a company sponsoring a match helps defray the 
cost to the competitors.   

MICHIGAN STATE MUZZLELOADING ASSOCIATION 
RIFLE MATCH SPONSORS 

2012 
Match         Match 
1.  25 Yard Off Hand-------------------------Columbiaville Sportsman Club 31.  100 Yd. Musket----John Fullerton & Sherry Wolbers 
2. 50 Yard Off Hand-----------------Manistee Clan of Muzzleloaders Inc 34.  25 Yd Pistol or Revolver--- 
3. 50 Yard Rest-------------------------------     35.  50 Yd, Pistol or Revolver------Serge Bourdeaux 
4. 100 Yd Rest---------------------------------    36.  25 Yd. Revolver---The Hoskinson Family (The Computer Guy) 
5.  50 Yard Rest---------------------------------     37.  50 Yd Revolver----Serge Bourdeaux 
6.  100 Yard Rest------------------Randy & Shelly MacInnes   38.  25 Yd Flint Pistol------ 
7.  100 Yard Off Hand---------------------------Robert A. Elka   39.  50 Yd Fl;int Pistol-----------Serge Bourdeaux 
9.  50 Yard X Stick--------------------Alex Maddox    40.  50 Yd Off Hand (Co-ed)-------John & Connie Beard 
10.100  Yard X Stick-------------------------“     41.  25 Yard X Stick11Yrs & Und-Gladys & Richard Wiltse 
11.50 Yard X Stick-----------JB & Marge Brotherton   42.  50 Yd Rest-11 Yrs. & Un der—----John & Diana Reist 
12.100 Yard X Stick---------------------Gladys & Richard Wiltse  47.  25 Yard Off Hand------------------ 
13. 25 Yard Off Hand Flint------------------     48.  50 Yard Off Hand---------------Matt Crum 
14. 50 Yard Off Hand Flint----------      49.  50 Yard X Stick-------Matt Crum 
15. 100 Yard Off Hand Flint-------------------     50.  50 Yard Rest------- 
16. 50 Yard X Stick – Flint-------------------------    51.  25 Yard Off Hand-------- 
17. 50 Yard Rest Flint------Ira & Sue Thumma Pd $100 for 4 years  52.  50 Yard Off Hand---------- 
20. 25 Yard Off Hand Women—---Lansing Muzzle Loading Gun Club 53.  50 Yard X Stick---Wes & Gloria O’Dell 
21. 50 Yard Off Hand Women-------     54.  50 Yard Rest------------ 
22. 50 Yard X Stick Women----------------Tobacco River Muzzle Loaders 60.  25 Yard Off Hand Old Timers---- 
23. 50 Yard Rest Women-----------David & Marty Maddox   61.  50 Yard Off Hand Old Timers— 
26. 25 Yard Off Hand Juniors-----Guy R & Sharron Smith   62.  50 Yard Rest Old Timers----------Clyde & Betty Carr 
27.  50 Yard Rest Juniors------------Guy R & Sharron Smith   63.  100 Yard Rest Old Timers---Bud & Betty Thompson 
30. 50 Yard Musket-----------John Fullerton & Sherry Wolbers  64.  25 yard OH Trade Gun 
65.  25 Yard Trade Gun Standing Bear     66.  50 yd OH Trade Gun 



67.  50 Yd OH Trade Gun Buffalo   
43.  50 Yd Lite Bench Rest OS      45.   100 Yd. Lite Bench Rest  OS-------Wayne W. Lamson 
44.  50 Yd Lite Bench Rest AIS      46.   100 Yd Lite Bench Rest AIS---Ron & Sharon Smith 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
AGGREGATES        PRIMITIVE 
A.  Michigan State Championship---Grand Valley Cap N Ballers  101.  Norm Blaker-------Sauk Trail Long Rifles 
B.  Flint Off Hand Championship---    102.  James “Mac” Hall Open Woods Walk— 
C.  Womens Championship-----------John & Connie Beard      
D.  Junior Championship------------------------Joseph N Valentin  103.  Primitive Woods Walk-Columbiaville Sportsman Club 
E.  Musket Championship----------------      104.  Free Trapper----------Lyle & Diane McGregor 
F.  Flint Lock Championship------------Lyle & Diane McGregor  105.  Primitive Free Trapper--- 
G.  Serge Bourdeaux Pistol/Revolver---------Sauk Trail Long Rifles  106.  Fer-Du-Lac---------Bridgeport Gun Club 
H.  Bench Championship--------------JB & Marge Brotherton   107.  Knife Throw— 
I.  Cross Stick Championship-----------Wayne W. Lamson   108.  Tomahawk Throw-------- 
J.  Off Hand Championship--------JB & Marge Brotherton 
K. Roy Keeler Championship-------Eaton Rapids Conservation Club  109.  Father Marquette-------- 
L.  Thelma Keeler Championship---Eaton Rapids Conservation Club  110.  Kids Knife-----Chick Owa Sportsman Club 
M.  Guy R. Smith Overall Championship—     111.  Kids Hawk---------------John & Diana Reist 
N.  Novice Championship----------------Joseph N. Valentin   115.  Junior Knife-------Kelly & Larry Alexander 
O.  Flint Primitive--------- Bridgeport Gun Club    116.  Junior Hawk----Antiques By Travel 
P.  Open Primitive---------------Alan Pichan     100.  Trade Gun Woods Walk— 
R.  Old Timers------           
S. Trade Gun – 
T.  Lite Bench ----Ron & Sharon Smith 
U.  Trade Gun Line Aggregate--------Serge Bourdeaux 
 
If you would like to sponsor a match, see or contact: 
Ron Fernwalt------16808 Peach Ridge------Kent City, Mi. 49330-------616-836-5760--------e-mail rbfern@triton.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
EST 1990 

 

Black Powder Shoppe 

Owner     whammond88@hotmail.com 

William F. Hammond 

9024 E Spicerville Hwy. 

Eaton Rapids, Mi 48827                                   517-663-3115 

 
 
 

mailto:rbfern@triton.net
mailto:whammond88@hotmail.com


TOBACCO RIVER MUZZLE LOADERS CLUB 

AND 

 NATIONAL MUZZLE LOADING RIFLE ASSOCIATION  

INVITE YOU TO PARTICIPATE IN THE 

2012 MICHIGAN TERRITORIAL RIFLE 
MATCH 

FRIDAY, SATURDAY, & SUNDAY 

August 10, 11, and 12 
MATCHES HELD AT TOBACCO RIVER MUZZLE LOADERS RANGE LOCATED 1 ½ MILES NORTH OF BEAVERTON, 
MICHIGAN ON M-18 

SHOOTING TIMES:  8 :00 A.M. TO 5:00 P.M. FRI & SAT 

9:00 A.M TO 1:00 P.M. SUN. 

For information contact: 

E-mail:  sharronsmithshooting@yahoo.com 

Or E-mail:  dkwlfreeman@gmail.com 

OFFHAND / FLINTLOCK RIFLE / PISTOL / MUSKET / LADIES / JUNIORS / SUB-JUNIOR / SMOOTHBORE / BENCH / 
CROSS-STICK / HUNTER’S / 

UNLIMITED HUNTER’S 
You must be a member of NMLRA, NRA, NSSA, ACWSA, CBA, BAR, or SASS. 
NMLRA full memberships and daily memberships are available at the shoot. 
Registration:  Member = Single $8, Family $13, Aggregate Cost = $8 per aggregate. 
              Non-member = Single $12, Family $18, Aggregate Cost = $12 per aggregate. 
Electrical:  $5 
FOOD AVAILABLE FOR BREAKFAST AND LUNCH 

Saturday Potluck @ 6:00 
 

 

mailto:sharronsmithshooting@yahoo.com
mailto:dkwlfreeman@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST 17, 18, 19, 2012 
FRIDAY 9 A.M. – 6 P. M. 

 SATURDAY 9 A.M. – 6 P. M. 
SUNDAY 9A. M. – 1 P.M. 

GUN RIVER SKEET & TRAP 
620 11TH STREET 

PLAINWELL, MI. 49080 
269-370-0095 

 
 
 



MATCH SPONSORS 
 WE APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT!! 
 
MATCH 1  25 BIRD ST.  CHAMPIONSHIP………………………..………….……………..…PAT KING 
MATCH 2  20 BIRD JR.  ST.  CHAMPIONSHIPS……………………………...CLYDE & BETTY CARR 
MATCH 3  20 BIRD LADY ST.  CHAMPIONSHIP………..………GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS 
MATCH 4  PERCUSSION CHAMPIONSHIP…......................................RON & BONNIE FERNWALT 

MATCH 5  FLINT ST.  CHAMPIONSHIP………………………………………CLYDE & BETTY CARR 
MATCH 6  15 BIRD ST.  NOVICE CHAMPIONSHIP………….……………PAUL & LOUISE MERCER 
MATCH 7  JUNIOR NOVICE CHAMPIONSHIP……………………………..…CLYDE & BETTY CARR 
MATCH 8  25 BIRD FLINT MATCH………………………………………………………..THE JAG SHOP 
MATCH 9  HUNTERS MATCH………………………………………GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS 
MATCH 10  FLINT ONLY……………………………………….…………….………..JACK & VERA HUSS 
MATCH 11  LADIES NOVICE………………………………………..…RICHARD & JOANWADSWORTH 
MATCH 12  LADIES ONLY………………………  ……...… 
MATCH 13  COOK’S SHOOT………………………………..……………….……..MIKE & MARY BEATY 
MATCH 14  NOVICE ONLY…………………………………..………DENNY & KATHLEEN TIGGLEMAN 
MATCH 15  JUNIORS ONLY (RE-ENTRY)………………………………………..….. 
MATCH 16  JUNIOR NOVICE..……………………………………..…………..…CLYDE & BETTY CARR 
MATCH 17  DOUBLES…………………………..………………………..………..…MIKE & MARY BEATY 
MATCH 18**  TRADITIONAL STYLE SHOTGUN…………………………………… 
MATCH 19**  TRADE GUN MATCH....………...……………………DAN NUTTALL & JOHN CRAWFORD 
MATCH 20  OLD TIMERS……………………IN MEMORY OF MAYLAN HOBDAY by TEAM HOBDAY 
MATCH 21     LADYS 55 AND OVER…………………………………………..…WAYNE & ARDITH KNOP 
MATCH 22  JUNIORS………………………………………………………….…..… 
MATCH 23  LADIES…………………………………………………………..GUN RIVER SKEET & TRAP 
MATCH 24  RUSS EATON MARATHON………………………….......................… 
MATCH 25  PERCUSSION/FLINT……………………………………..….………JOHN & JUDY TURNER 
MATCH 26  16 YARD NOVICE…………………………………………….…...…CLYDE & BETTY CARR 
MATCH 27  DEAN & PAT KING CO-ED PROTECTION……………………………...…………PAT KING 
MATCH 28  FRIDAY PROTECTION…..I……………………………………………M & J WATER WELLS 
MATCH 29  SATURDAY PROTECTION……………………………………………MIKE & MARY BEATY 
MATCH 30  SUNDAY PROTECTION…………………………………………DAVID & JOAN MCMURRY 
MATCH 31     HANDICAP…………………………………………….…... 
MATCH 32     PERCUSSION/FLINT……………………………………...............…MIKE & MARY BEATY 
 
FLINT/PERCUSSION AGGREGATE………………………………………...….…….MIKE & MARY BEATY 
  
 



 
 

NEW BORN MUZZLE LOADERS 

Just wanted to let you know that my son was born June 1st at 9:35 a.m. He was 8lbs. 2oz., 21 1/2 
inches long. His name is James Rhys Sanders. His dad, Rob, and I are very proud and we are doing 
well. 

 Jenny Sanders 

 

Just have to spread the word. Taylor called today after her appointment, and we are expecting our first 
Great-Granddaughter!! Her name will be Kaydence Lynn Eaton and she is expected late in November. 
Mom and Day, Taylor and Colton were told that Kaydence is growing at the expected rate, is moving 
a lot, and is developing well. Just had to share this information, and guess what???? I cried when on 
the speaker phone with Taylor. Aren't you surprised??? Will keep you on posted as the expected date 
gets closer. Wow, where has the time gone? Another generation in our family.  
Thanks, 
Sharron Smith 
 
 
 
 

LOSS OF A LOVED ONE 
 
I received word that Bernie Trantham lost his youngest daughter Patty, this past week. I am sorry but 
this is all the information I have. 
Bernie’s Address is: 
22275 69th 
South Haven, Mi. 49090 
 
To let you know that we have lost the last founder of the Lansing Muzzle Loading Gun Club. 
Our much cherished senior member Chuck Langworthy passed away Tuesday 
night July 24th at about 11:00 p.m. at the age of 90 years old. 
His input will be greatly missed by all who knew him.  
Chuck has been a long time member of the NMLRA and was inducted into the Keeler Society a few 
years ago. 
 
A funeral Dinner will be at Coral Gables, 2838 E. Grand River, East Lansing, Michigan at Noon on 
Saturday July 28, 2012 
 
Thanks, J.B. 
 
 
 
 



UNDER THE WEATHER 
 

Dean Haag, member of the Grand Valley Cap N Ballers had his first chemo, and after first week, his 
platletts had dropped from 143,000 to 63,000 so we 
go again on 10th to see if they have come up at all... and now his left side is very weak, his arm and 
down his leg...After the blood work he goes over to the hospital to get anotherrr catscan to see 
what the change is from the last one. and pray that his platletts have come up so he can have his 
second chemo on the 18th... 
 
Thanks for the thoughts and prayers .. Love u all 
Dean, Dolores and Sherri Haag---13792 Bliss Road, Marcellus, Mi. 49067 
 
Dan Nutall, member of the Grand Valley Cap N Ballers is in ICU with double Pnemonia.  Keep Dan 
in your prayers for a fast recovery.  Dan’s address is 27 Probasco, Casnovia, Mi. 49318 
 

 

GRAND VALLEY CAP N BALLERS 

51st Annual  

FRONTIER SHOOT 

AUGUST 2,3,4,5, 2012 
We have a comprehensive program of line, primitive, shotgun, and 
silhouette matches for competitors of all ages.  Matches also include a 
complete shotgun program , and Sunday morning primitive bow matches.  
Our offhand and bench ranges are covered.  Come and have fun with us and 
shoot for some really good muzzle loading related prizes. 

Each registered shooter will receive a ticket to be placed in a drawing for a 
large multi-colored afghan and two matching pillows crocheted by some of 
the GVCNB ladies. 

An Original shotgun will be given away, donated by George Roberts 



SUBSCRIPTION 
MICHIGAN STATE MUZZLELOADING ASSOCIATION NEWS LETTER 

 
$12.00 PER YEAR for USPS mailed copy 

e-mail-no charge 
 

NAME__________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_______________________________________________ 
 
CITY_______________________STATE_______ZIP___________ 
 
MAIL TO:  MSMLA, 16808 PEACH RIDGE, KENT CITY, MI. 49330 
 
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO:   
MSMLA (MICHIGAN STATE MUZZLELOADING ASSOCIATION 

 
 
 
 
MSMLA  
16808 Peach Ridge 
Kent City, Mi. 49330 

 
 


